

Jim Doyle, Governor Frank J. Busalacchi, Secretary Internet: <u>www.dot.wisconsin.gov</u>

Telephone: (262) 548-5903 Facsimile (FAX): (262) 548-5662 E-Mail: waukesha.dtd@dot.state.wi.us

August 26, 2009

Mr. Terry J. MacDonald, Staff Assistant City Of Milwaukee City Clerk's Office 200 East Wells Street, Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. MacDonald:

Thank you for your August 6, 2009 letter commenting on the Zoo Interchange Draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) project alternatives. Secretary Frank Busalacchi asked that I reply on his behalf.

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation has received your Certified Resolution File # 090256 regarding the City of Milwaukee's position on the proposed reconstruction of the Zoo Interchange Project. We appreciate your comments on the various project study alternatives.

Your comments and concerns will be taken into consideration as we move forward in identifying a preferred alternative and developing the Final Environmental Impact Statement for the project.

Thank you again for your feedback on this important project. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Donna Brown, our project director at (262) 548-8713.

Sincerely,

Dewayne J. Johnson, P.E.

SE Region Director

ec: Secretary Frank Busalacchi